
 

 
CITY OF KALAMA 

STATE ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY ACT 
DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE (DNS) 

 

Date of Issuance:  February 2, 2021 

Lead agency:   City of Kalama 
 

Agency Contact/ 
Responsible Official:  John Floyd, Mackenzie, Kalama City Planner 

jfloyd@mcknze.com,360-787-7360 
195 N. First Street, Kalama, WA 98625 

 
Name of Proposal: Lower Green Mountain Reservoir and Booster Pump 

Station  
 
Description of Proposal:  The proposed project will construct a 120,000 gallon 

reservoir, 35 gallon per minute (gpm) water pumping 
station in a 10’x12’ CMU building with dark green, 
metal roofing.   

 
Location of Proposal: The reservoir and booster station will be located at the 

intersection of Green Mountain Road and Thompson 
Road.   The property is located in Section 27, Township 
6 North, Range 1 West.  Cowlitz County Assessor Parcel 
Number WC2702010. 

 
Property Owner/Proponent:   City of Kalama 
 Attn: Kelly Rasmussen, Public Works Director 
 195 North First Street 
 Kalama, WA 98625 
 krasmussen@cityofkalama.com 
 (360) 673-3706 
 
 
 



 
City of Kalama has determined that this proposal will not have a probable 
significant adverse impact on the environment. An environmental impact 
statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c). This decision was 
made after a review of a completed environmental checklist and other information 
on file with the lead agency and available for review at City Hall during normal 
business hours. 

 
This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2).  The lead agency will not act on this 
proposal for fourteen (14) days from the date of publication.   Written comments 
on the DNS must be submitted to the Responsible Official by 5pm on February 16, 
2021.  Comments may be mailed, emailed, or personally delivered.   
 
 
Date:  February 2, 2021  Signature: _____________________ 
       John Floyd, Mackenzie 
 


